New Vienna City Council Meeting
September 10, 2024

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the council meeting at 5:32pm. Present were council members:  Caleb Puetz, and  TJ Kloser, Dave DuBois, Jake Lehman, Kathy Engelken.
Kloser made the motion to approve the agenda for September 10, 2024, seconded by Puetz.
Lehman made the motion to approve the consent agenda which consisted of bills to be paid, financial reports, treasurer’s report, second by Engelken.
	The mayor informed the  council that we do not have any new information on the annexation on the land and ROW for the subdivision addition.  Recker has received a temporary entrance permit  from the county for Columbus Street access, still waiting on the DOT approval for the entrance and the paperwork from the attorney on the annexation.
	Water and sewer report was given by Mike Neuhaus, Mike informed the council that the water leak on Smith Street had been repaired.  The leak was generating 5000 gallons of water loss every day. The pumps that regulate the disinfection system need to be replaced, the original pumps were placed in 2010. The well pump will need to be pulled next year and the water tank will need to be inspected inside and out.  Mike stated that the new gas pumps at J&D Mart require a card to use, he will get info for city to apply for a gas card for city vehicles.
	The council reviewed the purchase agreement for ROW on Jim Freking property. The council decided on a motion from Kloser, second by Puetz to move forward with a contract and earnest money to be first to have right to purchase ROW instead of the purchase agreement to buy ROW for $13,000.00. The council wanted to wait until we know if DOT will give approval for entrance into proposed residential subdivision off the highway.
	Kloser made the motion to sign agreement to pay for the surveying of the ROW access, second by DuBois.
	Approval of liquor license for VFW was approved on a motion from Lehman, second by Kloser. 
The city is still working on the nuisance issues of no mowing, weeds, dilapidated buildings. The clerk  will be sending out letters for the nuisances, the council reviewed the letters from the city attorney.
Trick or Treat was set for Sunday October 27,2024 from 5:30 to 7Pm.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from Kloser,           second by  DuBois at 6:13 pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

